WOODWORKERS



GUILD



COLORADO

FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROMOTING HIGH QUALITY CRAFTSMANSHIP AND CREATIVE EXPRESSION IN ALL FACETS OF WOODWORKING

GENERAL MEEting

Thursday, Aug. 5th - 7:00 PM Sharp

Place: Harmony Cabinet Shop 1339 OSAGE, DENVER

Anyone is welcome to Attend

ANNOUNCEMENTS

JOHN NYQUIST IN DENVER

John Nyquist, California woodworker and teacher extraordinaire, will be in Denver Saturday, August 7th, from
2:00 to 5:00 PM at Benchmark Woodworks located at 2154
S. Kalamath. He will give a slide show presentation on
spindle turning in furniture design and will be demonstrating
a new lath drive center. There will be NO FEE!! For more
information, call Mike Chariton - 922-3057

COLORADO WOODWORKER'S GUILD T-SHIRTS

Not-so-hot off the presses at the next general meeting, but definitely still in time for summer! Tan t-shirts with our logo printed on them in two colors. The sizes available are S-M-L-XL. Only \$6.00 per shirt! Bring your money to the next Guild meeting or pick them up at the Woodworker's Store. Sorry, no wooden nickels!

The Education Committee presents:

WOODEN HAND PLANE WORKSHOP

Steve Farnham will teach a workshop on building wooden hand planes on Saturday, August 21st. The cost of the workshop is \$30.00, which includes a plane iron and maple for the plane. Enrollment is limited to 12, on a first come basis, and everyone will go home with a plane. To sign up, come to the general meeting on August 5th. If there is enough interest, a second workshop will be given on Saturday September 18th. For all the details, come to the general meeting on August 5th.

BEST KEPT SECRETS

This month's tip comes from Len Erickson at the Wood-worker's Store. Members are invited to send in their favorite jigs or tips to be printed in this monthly column. Write to C.W.G., Box 5305, Denver 80217.

Len's hot tip is: when you're in a pinch to countersink a hole, a phillips screwdriver can serve to ream out the hole.

FOR SALE

Inca shaper with sliding table, table extentions, mitre gauge, ball bearing guide, and 1 1/2 hp motor. \$1600.00. Phil - 665-5406 evenings.

BLACK WALNUT LUMBER PARTY ALL WELCOME - REFRESHMENTS

For sale are 300 to 500 BF of 225 year old, air dried walnut from Southern Oregon. This 8/4 walnut is from the same tree as "The Lady and the Tiger" table shown at the U-Hills display. This wood is all flitch cut from the stump. Matched sets of 6 to 12 boards are available. Boards will be sold as matched sets, not as board foot. Gun stock blanks are also available. The place is Bob Babirad's, 7141 Ruth Way, Denver, CO 80221 429-5242, on Sunday, August 8th at 12:00 noon. First come, first serve.

* * *

MINUTES FROM THE GENERAL MEETING

The meeting was held at the Woodworkers Store and presided over by Vice President Ed Smith. Our scheduled speaker cancelled at the last minute, and a show and tell format was adopted. Members participating in the show and tell were: Dennis Kercher, Tom Pearce, Mike Fales, Tony Brazzalle, and Bob Babirad. The response from the membership was that it was delightfully educational for all and more of the same is desired in upcoming meetings.

Charles Lennahan has stepped forth to be our Treasurer, filling the vacancy left by Jack Livingston.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Education: Chris Pike announced the upcoming afternoon with John Nyquist, and a hand plane workshop with Steve Farnham. The Education committee will now meet the 2nd Tuesday of every month, with the next meeting being Tuesday, August 10th at Dave Boykin's, 1422 Fairfax, Denver.

Materials and Tools: Steve Farnham announced a schedule of Guild group purchases. In September, we will be taking orders for coated abrasives (sandpaper, etc.). In November, we will be ordering Jorgenson clamps. The Wetzler clamp order has been postponed to after the 1st of the year. However, if anyone is really anxious to buy Wetzler clamps, they should contact Steve or someone on the committee as the minimum freight free order on Wetzler's is not all that much.

Show: Tony Brazzalle announced the committee is still working in the planning stages for a show in an atmosphere different from shopping malls.

Most of these committees meet monthly, and this is a good opportunity to meet some new people and get involved in the Guild. With a little bit of effort, alot can be accomplished.

* * *

MINUTES FROM THE BOARD MEETING

The meeting was held at Ed Smith's shop on July 8th.

Charles Lennahan gave the treasurer's report and detailed our current financial status. \$225 was allocated to buy plane irons for the upcoming workshop with Steve Farnham.

A motion was passed to give a complimentary Guild t-shirt to the manager of the Woodworker's Store for hosting the August meeting and to Chuck Bennett, the graphic designer who developed our logo.

The t-shirts will be stored by Ed Smith. Charles Lennahan will handle the sales of t-shirts and they will be available at general meetings and at the Woodworker's Store. A letter was written to Fine Woodworking magazine to inquire on using their events column to announce upcoming Guild activities.

The Guild newsletter will be mailed on or about the 21st instead of the 25th. Closing date for submitting anything to the newsletter and to renew dues will now be the 16th.

The next board meeting will be August 12th at Len Erickson's apartment at 78 Pennsylvania, south basement entrance in the rear.

* * *

Membership dues due in August:
Mary Anderies
Wayne Brimgard
Michael Chariton
Fred Friemuth
Ken Friemuth

New Members:

Joe Bauer, 17591 Colo. Hwy. #8 Morrison Co 80465 697-6044
Bob Beason, 1608 Havana Aurora Co 80010 629-4701 364-4963
Alan Epstein, 660 W 100th Pl. Northglenn Co 80221 451-0501
Steven Buhner, 1000 S. Franklin Denver Co 80209
Dennis Klermund, 7254 Blue Spruce In. Evergreen Co 80439 624-8838
Phil Clark, Box 428 Lafayette Co 80026 665-2474

* * *